
Dear Central Family & Friends, 
 

It was so good to see many of your faces (with a mask on) this past Sunday as we 
reopened the church and resumed our in-person worship service. Unfortunately, we are 
returning back to “Virtual Worship” service for the remainder of this month due to 
malfunction of the sanctuary AC system. The AC system was down this past Sunday and it 
was quite warm in the sanctuary, but the fan was still working. The repair of the AC 
system will require shutting down the fan as well, which means there will be lack of air 
circulation in the sanctuary, along with uncomfortable temperature. The repair process 
will last 2 to 3 weeks, which means we will not be able to use it for remainder of this 
month. We thought about using the Family Life Center (FLC) for Sunday worship service, 
but the logistics problems would be too much to handle for an abbreviated 
service.  Therefore, we are returning to “Virtual Worship” service on our YouTube page 
on Sunday mornings for remainder of July. As I pray about God’s hand and discernment 
of the Spirit in this matter, I am reminded that we are still in the midst of a COVID-19 
pandemic and despite our preparations to mitigate the spread of this virus, waiting 
several more weeks to resume in-person worship service isn’t such a bad thing. Please 
spread the word among our church members and friends about this news. Thank you in 
advance for your understanding, patience” and faithfulness. Please continue to lift up 
prayers for our church and all the members and friends.  
 

In Grace & Peace, 
Mark 

 

 
 

 


